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Welcome to this Spring edition of NAPE News. Little did we know that when I wrote at this time last year that we would be suffering some disruption due to the tightening grip of the Corona Virus epidemic, that life would still be so much changed even a year later. Surprisingly to some people, schools were fully open then and are again now, but in between, despite the perceptions of some, schools have remained open throughout that time, with remarkable efforts being made by staff to ensure that children continued to learn. Well done to everyone in every school for keeping going throughout.

I have discovered like all of you that the opportunity to work online has meant more meetings are possible, but there have been significant savings on travel, time and trousers. One thing that has happened has been a continuation of  our collaboration with Essity, Radio day with Essity
In November I was asked to contribute to the Essity radio campaign “Dads don't talk to lads about periods” Following their research which revealed that 80% of parents don't talk to their sons about menstruation and 72% of fathers have never talked to any of their children about it. The introduction of the new RSE curriculum has given schools the opportunity to make this important part of life a more normal topic of conversation for all. Calling for boys and girls to be educated together and dads to take a more active role. Information about the research can be found at Essity.com and suggestions for ways to start the conversation can be found here https://www.heygirls.co.uk/pads-for-dads/ On the same topic you will see the flyer from Free Periods on our website which highlights that the free sanitary ware products available to all schools have only been taken up by 40% of schools, this suggests that we still have a long way to go.
We have continued to facilitate the Primary Umbrella Group (PUG), which  met  at the beginning of March to hear the views of Shadow Minister for Schools, Wes Streeting, who was also very much in listening mode and invited views from members from all of our organisations. He can be reached at wes.streeting.mp@parliament.uk Our General Secretary, Robert Young, was re-elected as chair.
I also attended an All Party Parliamentary Group for the teaching profession (APPG) online session. Which looked at a report on teacher supply, curiously with fewer jobs available applications to become teachers have risen, although I don't think many of these have come from parents who have been home schooling their children. I reported last time that a Special Interest Group looking at Assessment had been agreed. I was asked to chair this group, which met in February with unheard of numbers attending the group. We plan our next session on April 5th, please get in touch if you would like to be involved.
The National Executive met online in February, with much discussion around the rearranged virtual Schiller Lecture and Conference. I'm pleased to say that this finally took place with not too many technical hitches on March 8th, with an excellent lecture by Tony Eaude and presentations giving glimpses of the possibilities offered by a broad and balanced curriculum from Clare Whyles, Naheeda Maharasingham, Alison Hales and Rachel Ford. 

I understand that Dr Tony Eaude has kindly agreed to join Mark Taylor on a  on 29th March to answer follow up questions that we did not have time to cover during the conference. This can be accessed by going to https://www.facebook.com/NAPEofficial 
Our Podcast is growing considerably in its global reach and continues to attract high quality interviewees, it can be accessed through the address above or here: https://www.educationonfire.com/national-association-for-primary-education/
We are also invited to appear in other podcasts and I'm delighted to let you know that I was invited to take part in the Essity essentials podcast during the lock down and that has been broadcast here: https://open.spotify.com/show/10Ls6cpbiDztOJIXot7clZ
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	 Other organisations we have links to
With news of a session on Trauma Recovery with Betsy de Thierry on Wednesday 24th March organised by The Oxford School of Thought. Clicking on This link will take you to the details. 

We are also pleased to announce that the Helen Hamlyn Centre for Pedagogy Biennial Conference 2021 is now open for registration, please click here for more details. This conference is online, free and open to all.

We are pleased to support Heartbreak productions work again this year which  is a really great opportunity for young writers to engage their imaginations and for the winner to see how their work can go from page to stage. The challenge this time is to create a modern fairytale, inspired by the Brothers Grimm. The prize is to have the winning story adapted for the stage and performed by Heartbreak actors as part of our full-length production Wonder with Grimm.  They can be contacted at Office Heartbreak Productions  for details.

Hands up if Zack is in your class.
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